
My name is Tim and I am writing today to oppose HB 3063. I stand by my right, as a parent, to 
choose if I want to vaccinate my children or not. I am not advocating to force people NOT to 
vaccinate that want to. I am advocating that there should be a choice. If you want to vaccinate 
your child according to the CDC schedule or what your doctor recommends, great. If you want 
to delay your child's vaccinations, great. If you don’t want to give your child any vaccinations, 
also great.  
 
Vaccines are not safe for every person. Just as cows milk, gluten, eggs, peanuts, penecillin, 
latex, for example are not safe for every person. Mandating that a product is to be injected into a 
child without knowing how they will react, is immoral. And taking away their right to an education 
because they do not vaccinate according to the CDC schedule is taking away a constitutional 
right for a free, public education.  
 
Also, if people believe in the effectiveness of vaccinations, they shouldn’t have to worry about 
the small unvaccinated or undervaccinated population, right? If your vaccines are working, then 
you’re safe right?  
 
I know this is a bold statement, but by trying take away our rights, you’re waging a war. I will 
never be forced to do something I feel is harmful to my family. It’s taking a very basic human 
right away.  
 
I stand by my right to choose if I want to vaccinate my children or not. Vote no on HB 3063.  
 
Thank you for your time,  
 
Tim Wilcox 
Salem, Oregon 
 
 


